COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

September 19, 2013
The September Board meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta. President Carol Fay called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

ATTENDING: Bonnie Epperson, Marian Jones, Toni Percival, Becky Gallup, Rosana Swing, Carol Barringer, Shirley Morrison, Julie Mock, Patty Six, Mary Ballard, Bonnie Barber, Elaine Rottman, and Suzy Pelovsky.

MINUTES: Suzy  moved to approve the August  15th Board minutes (with the correction of the word “income” replacing the word “expenditures” in the treasurer’s report) as well as the September 12 general guild meeting. The motion was seconded by Julie Mock. The minutes were approved.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Toni presented the July and August 2013 checking account reports with totals: 
June 30th balance of
 $1792.35  
July 2013 Income 

 $8347.00 

July expenses  

 -1708.17. 

Balance July 31, 2013
 $8431.18 the balance included the income of $5000 from the maturing CD
August 2013 Income

 $5324.50

August expenses

 -5288.25.
Balance August 31, 2013
  8467.43

The Board then discussed the Budget for 2013-14 which still reflected a projected a minus -$5280 balance.  Budgets were reduced in door prizes, monthly meeting refreshments, car rental to attend SCCQG, and possibly I Madonnari. Library funds were increased to $450. Right now no one has stepped up to contribute an Opportunity Quilt which in the past has been a large fund-raiser. Further tweaking of the budget will need to be done. Julie moved to approve the Treasurer’s report, Patty seconded, all approved.
Budget discussion: Bonnie Barber is working up an average of fees incurred for speakers. 

Speaker: 

$1550.


Airfare:    

$  450.



Car:         

$  150.



Food+Hostess

$    75.

Suzy suggested possible savings if speakers stayed at a member’s home. Fee hike of $50 a possibility if presenter stays at member’s home vs. hotel stay.  We do contract with the hotel next door to the community center (unknown whether that is a bargain rate).  More budget suggestions: local presenters (quilt guild members) more times during the year with a maximum honorarium of $600, advertisers on our web site, eliminate I Madonnari and payment to artist or get smaller square and have volunteer members do chalk drawing, eliminate one storage unit and combine, re-start affiliation with Amazon. Members could purchase items at Amazon by reaching that site through Coastal Quilters own link.Thereby CQG will get a small percentage of purchase. After discussion Julie Mock moved that we re-start the affiliation with Amazon. It was seconded by Toni Percival and was approved with one person abstaining.

Next month we will revisit the budget with changes noted.

Programs: Suzy discussed future programs which she is working to settle through June 2015. Bonnie noted in order to compete with other guilds, programs should be scheduled through  all of 2015. December Holiday Program will include Greatful (Grateful) Threads working on décor and table settings, a program of English Bell Ringers, a possible voluntary cookie exchange (those who want to, can) and a potluck dinner which would include yummy dessers, just not so many. January: a round robin of quilt guild members each teaching a lesson. February: Tentative Catherine Wilson, using Judy Niemeier patterns for paper piecing. March: Cara Gulati, 3-D art quilts, April not yet booked. The reminder of the year, the committee will try a balance between Art, Modern and Traditional quilt presentations. 

Workshops: Julie was pleased with the turnout for Open Sew last weekend. She suggested a possible Super Open Sew in December, the 6th and 7th or possibly  December 13-14th although she would not be there one of the days. Possibility of another Open Sew in January when we will have guild members as presenters. There are 11 people signed up for October Meeting with Patricia Beaver, in November only one so far with Jane Tenorio- Coscarelli.
Membership: Becky reported that the Guild now has 220 paid-up members. She also requested help from Board Members who could help with greetings to new members at the front door. 
Publicity: Rosana and Ranell will be at Olde Time Fiddlers at Stow House on October 13. The guild will contribute to a raffle that afternoon.
OTHER REPORTS:
Newsletter: Mary Ballard stated that more interesting articles are needed for the newsletter. Send articles to Mary Ballard, she will edit. Mary B. reminded all that Mary Maxwell had sent us questionnaires to be used as a format to write about ourselves and our jobs on the board. Send your bios to Mary Maxwell and she will edit for inclusion in the newsletter. Each month a board member bio/job description will be in  the newsletter, so that at the next election, people will be thrilled and delighted to fill in the Board positions they know so much about.  Other suggestions: your favorite quilt tip, recipe of the month, or possibly joke of the month.  The need for and solicitation of an Opportunity Quilt will be written up for next newsletter.
Community Quilts: Bonnie E. accepted the budgeted amount for community quilts. She suggested all should come see the work they do in the storage unit with the fabric to create kits. Suggested a need to encourage donation of batting.
 Library: Carol Barringer, sitting in for Jean McCaffrey, discussed the re-arrangement and new boxes for the library books. She also brought up an interesting question “do we still need a library?” Are people still using it? Now that monies have been spent on boxes, movable book trucks, dividers and organizational  storage needs  it was now time to buy new books. She solicited suggestions for book purchases—the committee with input will now purchase books in art, traditional and modern quilt-making. There are  many older but satisfactory books in the collection on traditional quilting techniques.
NEW BUSINESS: 

The group discussed the clarification of and the need for a “bounced check fee policy”. After discussion, the new policy will state that the bounced check will be replaced for the full amount plus the addition of any fees the bank had assessed.  Julie moved that the new statement be accepted and Mary Ballard seconded it. It was passed with an almost unanimous aye count, one nay vote.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Morrison
Recording Secretary 

October 1, 2013
Next General meeting October 10, 2013

Next Board meeting October 17, 2013
